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Download the App and start benefitting? 
To download the App to your iPhone or Android 
phone, just click on the relevant icon below: 

  

@sullivan_upper 

Drop Everything And Read   
On Wednesday 23 September the whole school engaged in a 15-20 minute session of reading 
for pleasure in a bid to further promote 
reading in Sullivan. The main focus of 
this DEAR challenge was to draw 
attention to the importance of reading for 
pleasure by having as many people as 
possible read at the same time on the 
same day.  Work was put down, 
computer screens turned off, and 
everyone encouraged to pick up a book 
(fiction or non-fiction), magazine or 
newspaper and to read for at least 15 
minutes.  If reading is to become a 
lifelong habit then young people must 
see themselves as participants in a 
community that views reading as a 
significant and enjoyable activity and it 
was great to see so many enjoying this 
event at Sullivan! 

Northern Ireland & Ulster Senior 
Track & Field Championships 

Congratulations to the following pupils (past and 
present) who participated on Saturday 12 
September 2020 at the Mary Peters Track: 
 

Sasha Barrett-Ferris (U6) won the Women’s 
Senior Javelin, also placing first in the U19 
category. This was after winning the U19 Discus 
earlier in the day. 
 
Tara McDonough (Y13) came 3rd in U17 1500m. 
 

Amy Kimber (left June 2020) won the Women’s 
Senior Discus, also placing first in the U20 
category.  
 

Erin McKinley 

(Yr12) got on to the 

U16 Ulster hockey 

training squad and 

played against the 

UK Lions, winning 

3-0. 

Congratulations to Ava 

Downey (Yr 11) who 

competed in the NI and 

Ulster Athletics meet 

in August 2020 and is 

now Ulster and NI U15 

800m Champion. 

DATES FOR DIARY - November/December 2020  

M 9 November Yr8 Flu Vaccinations  9.00-3.30 

M-F 16-20 November Anti-Bullying Week    

F 11 December Yr10 - Learn to Earn  9.00-12.00 & 1.30-3.30 

F 18 December  Autumn Term ends at 12.00 Buses @12.05 

M-F 21 Dec-1 Jan CHRISTMAS HOLIDAYS School closed 

https://play.google.com/store/apps/developer?id=ParentMail&hl=en_GB
https://itunes.apple.com/gb/developer/parentmail/id557168602


SCHOOL LIBRARY 

Check out our fantastic library stock online! The Library is open for business as usual in providing 
pupils with great titles including lots of new books: just go online and you can see our full catalogue 
plus many links to reputable subject-related websites. Log in though MY-SCHOOL [click on VIEW 

ALL –> ONLINE LEARNING –> LIBRARY APP]. 
Reserve your book and it will be delivered as 

soon as possible to your Form Base. All loans 
are for 2 weeks and returns can be made to 
the large plastic box inside the Library door 
where they will be quarantined for 72 hours 

before being able to be borrowed again. 

Congratulations to Finn Neely (Yr11)  and Eva McDonough (Yr10)  following their recent success in the Royal 
Yachting Association Northern Ireland (RYANI) Youth Championships held in Ballyholme Bay/Belfast Lough 
over the weekend of 19 & 20 September 2020. 
 
Finn and Eva put in a sterling effort in the Topper 5.3 class.  There were 90 entrants in a variety of five sailing 
dinghies all competing individually but also as a representative of their School and Club. 
 
Finn and Eva’s success in the event, along with the other competing Ballyholme Yacht Club Cadets resulted in 
the Club winning the RYANI Trophy this year. 
 
This was an excellent performance by all concerned and worthy of recognition. 
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Christians in Sport and Christian Union Google Classroom 
During lockdown Christians in Sport 
and Scripture Union met and shared 
through Google Classroom. 

 

Since we still cannot meet the CU - 
Christian Union (new name for Senior 
SU) - committee have been organising 
posts, audios and videos on the CIS & 
CU Google Classroom. There are 
prayers, devotionals, video messages 
and testimonies by pupils and teachers.  

 

We have already had a week of testimonies from the committee, a week of prayer and 
a gospel week. October will kick off with a week lead by Year 12 on favourite bible 
verses and a week by Year 11 on favourite worship songs.  

Every pupil at Sullivan is welcome to join the classroom and catch up by scrolling 
down the posts - there was an invite in your email in August but you can also join 
using the class code - it is on posters all over school. Please join us and all pupils are 
encouraged to comment. 

 

Note - unlike other classrooms - there will be no homework set and you can leave the 
class any time you want. 

Well done to Sasha 
Barrett-Ferris who 
took part in the 
finals of the 
Pramerica Spirit of 
Community 
Awards on 15 
September. Sasha 
was one of twenty 
finalists from 
across Ireland. 
Well done Sasha! 

Newsletter 64 
October 2020 



www.sullivanupper.co.uk info@sullivanupper.holywood.ni.sch.uk @sullivan_upper 

On Friday 2
 
October each Year 8 class enjoyed a virtual visit from 

best-selling sport and historical fiction author, Tom Palmer. As well 
as talking about his latest novels ‘After the War’ and ‘Armistice 
Runner’ he gave advice about writing and answered pupils’ great 
questions about his work and got lots of new ideas on what to read 
next! 

YA author, and last year our author penpal to the Junior Book Club, 
Louisa Reid sent us a recorded video to celebrate ‘National Poetry 
Day’ at the start of this month, in which she not only talked to Year 
10 pupils about her new verse novel ‘Wrecked’ but provided some writing tasks for pupils to 
create their own work.  

Both these authors books are available to borrow from the Library: remember we are still 
operating a ‘click and deliver’ system so make sure to check out our ever-expanding stock of 
great books on ‘Eclipse’. Please ensure books are always returned on time to the box inside the 
Library  door. 

Congratulations to the Sullivan boys who 

have been selected by Ulster Hockey to 

play in the Interprovincial Tournament in 

October (now postponed): 

Ulster U18s - Sam Anderson, Harrison 

Dunlop, Patrick Rose 

Ulster U16s - Toby Moore 

Many congratulations to Katie 
Kimber (Yr13) and Erin McKinley 
(Yr12) for all their hard work and 
training fir the last number of 
months which has led to them being 
selected for the Ulster U18 and U16 
Girls hockey squads respectively. 
The inter-provisional tournament 
which was due to be played during 
the last week of October has 
unfortunately had to be 
postponed.  We really hope that this 
will be re-arranged at another stage 
and the girls get the opportunity to 
represent their province. 

Congratulations to Rowel Friers (Yr 14) on 

winning the Royal  Irish 

Academy of Music 2020 

Lucien and Maura 

Teissier Piano 

Scholarship. 

Congratulations to Zoë 
Miller (Yr13) who has been 
selected as part of the 
U17 Golf Ireland Girls’ 
performance development 
panel. This is an elite 
programme for the top 
girls from across Ireland, 
with only a few Ulster 
girls selected.  
Unfortunately due to the 
current Covid situation 
competitions are on hold. 

Newsletter 64 
October 2020 


